

By Patricia Bessette, Town Clerk at 10:11 am, Dec 04, 2020



Avon Park and Recreation Commission 65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322

Daniel Hart Chairperson Marci Kovick Commissioner Benjamin Chapman Vice Chairperson Jennifer Mayo Director

November 4, 2020

The Avon Park and Recreation met remotely at 6:30pm with members Dan Hart, Ben Chapman, Marci Kovick and Program Director Jen Mayo present.

Online Ideas

Jen discussed the upcoming cooking classes and dates for the grab and go crafts.

Summer Program

Tabled to a future meeting.

Finely Done Update

Blinds will be installed at the Civic Center on November 19, 2020

Playground Signs

All members reviewed the final design of playground signs from Roadsafe Traffic Systems.

Ben made a motion to purchase 5 playground signs from Roadsafe Traffic System. Marci second the motion. All members are in favor.

Jen will place the sign order.

Halloween/Pumpkins

The pumpkin carving contest had 8 entries; the Board chose a winner. All participants will be given a t-shirt and a Halloween cup, the winner will receive a gift card. Jen will contact all participants for pick up.

Miller Tracy Mural

The members discussed how the existing mural is very visible with the removal of trees of the neighboring property.

Tabled to a future meeting.

Website Ideas

Dan will work with the Town administrator and IT on ideas and pricing.

Turkey Trot Run

The Board decided to revisit this type of idea in the spring/summer. Marci will research ideas and bring to a future meeting.

Recording Secretary

Dan informed the Board that the Recording Secretary for Park & Rec has resigned. The Town Clerk will work to hire an additional Recoding Secretary for the town.

Request from Fischer Family

Lori Fischer reached out to the Board and would like to sponsor an event for Park & Rec in memoriam of Carl. The Board discussed waiting until the spring/summer to hold an event. The Board will research ideas and bring to a future meeting.

Letters of Interest

The Board reviewed the two letters received to fill the open Board positions.

Marci made a motion to recommend Michael Ives for the first open Park and Recreation Board position and Jocelyn Lyons for the second open Park and Recreation Board position to the Board of Selectman for approval. Ben second the motion. All members in favor.

Dan will send the recommendations on to the Board of Selectman for approval.

STOYAC

Stoughton will be holding tryouts for their travel basketball teams and would like Park & Rec to advertise the dates with Avon residents. Jen will reach out to the Board of Health to ask if we can promote the tryouts.

AMHS

The Board will not be able to place an ad in the yearbook for AMHS.

Discussions

- Marci will take pictures of garden and fence at the Miller Tracy playground to discuss at the next meeting
- New Covid-19 guidelines
- Trunk or Treat concerns from the Board of selectman
- Storage tank was removed from Fagan Drive
- Shed agreement was sent to Avon Youth Baseball
- Online sign ups
- Dan is waiting to hear back about security cameras

Documents

- November 4, 2020 meeting agenda
- Final design of playground signs from Roadsafe Traffic Systems
- Letter from AMHS yearbook staff
- Letters of interest for Board positions

Respectfully submitted,

Junific Mayo

Jennifer Mayo

Program Director

Avon Park and Recreation